[bookmark: _GoBack]Regular Meeting		February 8, 2022		8:00 AM

Members present: Larry Skiftun, Tom Deede, Bryon Brynjulson and Chad Reimche.   

Kale Van Bruggen-Rinke-Noonan, was in attendance via video conference.  Thomas Demke- Apex Engineering were also in attendance via video conference.  

 The Wells County Water Resource District Board meeting began at 8:07 am.  

Minutes of the January 11, 2022 meeting were reviewed. Bryon made the motion, seconded by Tom to approve the minutes.  All voting aye, motion carried.

Hurdsfield Project
· Reviewed the 2022 Annual Inspection Agreement from Dakota Pump Control.  Bryon made the motion, seconded by Tom to sign the agreement for 2022.  All voting aye, motion carried
· Thomas reported that the monitoring sites will be installed this spring.  Sites will be on Old Hwy 52 and on the Chaseley Highway.
· Discussion was held regarding having a 3rd party take water samples. Thomas will contact different labs for cost. 

Harvey Dam
· The WRD has received the conditional water permit.  The conditional permit has been sent to those who replied during the comment period.  They have until February 25th to file additional comments in response to the decision made by the ND Water Resources.  The ND Water Resources will make its final decision after February 25th 
Highway 52 Bridge Clean Out
· Thomas reported that he received information from the NDDOT.  The NDDOT has an easement for 225 feet.  100 feet from the center line to the Railroad and 125 feet to the highway.  Thomas and Kale have been unable to reach anyone at CP Rail in regards to this.  Chad will reach out to employees of CP Rail to see if they can direct us to the appropriate person. 

Drain #1 Easement
· Thomas reported that Fish and Wildlife has approved the cleanout on the W1/2 of 29-148-70.  Sam Pierce, landowner has given permission for the WRD to clean out on his land as long as he is notified.

Construction Permit Application 2675 (Monty Schaefer)
· Kale reported that the ND Department of Water Resources has determined the Monty Schaefer Dam as a Low Hazard Dam, so Monty will be granted the permit.  

Upper Sheyenne Joint Water Board
· Chad will attend the next meeting and report back to the board. 

Tile Permits
· Reviewed the tile permit from Richard Lies. This tile permit is under 80 acres, so only notification is required. 
· Reviewed the tile permit from Eric and Alex Lies.  Tom made the motion, seconded by Chad to approve the tile permit.

Operating Plan Form (ND Water Resources)
· The ND Water Resources sent out an Operating Plan Form for Lake Hiawatha and the Harvey Dam asking if any operating changes will be made in 2022.  No changes will be made to the operating plans.

NDWRD Water Development Plan
· Discussion was held regarding projects to be submitted for the next biennium for cost share.  Apex Engineering will submit the Harvey Dam Project. 

Rocky Run Joint Water Board
· March 8th at 1:00 in Eddy County will be the next Rocky Run Joint Board Meeting. 

Training for the Board
· The board will complete their training March 1st, 2022. 

Gary Heintz letter
· Gary Heintz submitted a petition asking the board to reassess benefits on the Hurdsfield Assessment Drain.  Kale discussed the process and potential for expenses without little change in assessment. Kale noted that a reassessment would only apply to future operation & maintenance assessments and the Board has authority to levy those on a flat rate or based on the reassessment of benefits.  Bryon made the motion, seconded by Chad to add the petition to the noticed March agenda and direct Kale to send Gary a letter with information about the reassessment of benefits.  All voting aye, motion carried. 
 
The board reviewed the bill from Apex Engineering. Tom made the motion, seconded by Bryon to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The board reviewed the bill from Rinke-Noonan. Tom made the motion, seconded by Chad to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The board reviewed the bill from Office Depot. Bryon made the motion, seconded by Chad to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The board reviewed the bill from Houchin Tax Service. Tom made the motion, seconded by Chad to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The board reviewed the bill from Schimelfenig Construction.  Bryon made the motion, seconded by Chad to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.

The following bills were allowed and ordered paid:
#6585 Larry Skiftun-per diem, mlge & exp				$479.43
#6586 Tom Deede-per diem, mlge & exp				  172.14
#6587 Bryon Brynjulson-per diem, mlge & exp			  202.56
#6588 Chad Reimche-per diem, mlge & exp				  177.99
#6589 Tammy Roehrich-Salary				            1292.90
#6590 Apex Engineering- Engineering Services			2098.00
#6591 Rinke-Noonan- Legal Fees					3570.50
#6592 Office Depot- Office Supplies					    65.61 
#6593 Houchin Tax Service- Tax Prep				    95.00
#6594 Wells Co- Ottertail Share					    35.77
#6595 Harvey Park District- 2022 Commitment			2500.00


Drain Fund
#822 Apex Engineering- Engineering Services			 1762.34
#823 Rinke-Noonan- Legal Fees					   693.50
#824 Schimelfenig Construction				           18297.50
#825 Dakota Pump Control-Annual Inspection Agreement		   560.00
#826 1st International Bank-Hurdsfield Loan Payment	          75,000.00








Approved:						Attest:


